
 

 

Open Letter to Stuart Savill, April 2019 

 

Dear Stuart 

 

I hope I speak on behalf of all those who were able to witness the 

highest quality squash ever seen at Cheam Squash Club this 

weekend. It was an absolute pleasure to be able to watch the 

tremendous Exhibition Match between Nick Matthew (the three 

time world squash champion, and former number one player in the 

world) and one of the most promising English players George Parker 

(whose highest ranking has been around 30 in the world). 

 

I feel sorry for those who were unable to make it, because the 

quality of play is unlikely ever to be repeated at our Club. 

 

I’d also like to pay tribute to Nick Matthew. You couldn’t ask for a 

more perfect ambassador for squash. With his prodigious talent, 

there comes a man with a beaming smile, humour, patience, and a 

genuine desire to help people enjoy their squash all the more. 

 

It was a truly enjoyable evening, and together with your team of 

organisers (particularly Neal Brooker), many, many thanks. 

 

Regards, Tom Goodliffe 

 


